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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY  

REGULAR SESSION 

January 21, 2015 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on 

January 21, 2015 with the following present:  Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Virginia 

Spruill , Chester Deloatch, and Joseph Barrett 

    

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, and Katherine Parker 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A 10-minute work session was held to discuss todayôs agenda items. Chairwoman Greene called 

upon County Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner noted that Tab 5 will be removed; 

that Public Hearing will be rescheduled at a later date. Tab 6 will be removed as well. Also, there 

will be another closed session under Tab 13, under the same General Statute.  

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairwoman Greene called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when 

citizens could make comments.  

 

Commissioner Carter delivered the Invocation, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for January 5, 2015: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the 

Regular Session Minutes for January 5, 2015.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Closed Session Minutes for January 5, 2015: 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the Closed 

Session Minutes for January 5, 2015.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Agenda for January 21, 2015: 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Robert Carter to approve the amended 

Agenda for January 21, 2015. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Community Services Block Grant- FY 15-16: 

 

Mr. Christopher Moody, Manager of Community Services for CADA, appeared before the Board 

to present the Community Services Block Grant Application for Fiscal Year 15-16. Mr. Moody 

noted that the 15-16 year will be faced with some challenges; namely a large budget cut. In 

Northampton County over the previous years, there was a little over $93,000; for the 15-16 year, 

the amount allotted for the County will be a little over $56,000. 

 

For this program, going into the 15-16 year, they will go from 12 staff members down to five. 

With those five staff members, they will have to cut hours from 40 to 32 hours a week. This cut 
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will affect CADAôs Resource and Referral program, Self Sufficiency Program and have an 

impact on their Emergency Food and Shelter Program and Energy Share. These programs help 

individuals with shelter, mortgage assistance, rental assistance, and utility bills. 

 

Mr. Moody said CADA is in the process of getting the State to review the formula for the 

allocations. Ms. Sallie Surface would like to get on the next Commissionersô meeting agenda to 

go into depth and explain the formulas, allocations, and where they are right now as far as the 

State looking at giving them more funding. Mr. Moody is asking the Board to approve the work 

plan that is before them, and also consider the sample letter to Mr. Black, the Director of 

Division Social Services.  This letter asks the State to review the current formula that they have.  

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Robert Carter that the Board approve 

the work plan as well as the sample letter.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENT WHICH IS 

 HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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Capital Improvement Plan, Non-emergency Transport Franchise Application and 

Management Matters: 

 

Ms. Kimberly Turner, County Manager, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of the 

Countyôs Five-Year Capital Improvement Plan for Fiscal Years 2015-2016 through 2019-2020.  

 

Commissioner Spruill asked if the Recreation Department needs repairs for the entire building, 

would it be included in the Capital Outlay plan. Ms. Turner said any building repair will be 

under Public Works. Commissioner Spruill asked if such repairs are indicated under there. Ms. 

Turner said not at this time. The only repair indicated under the Public Works plan for the 

Wellness Center is for a generator. 

 

Vice-Chairman Barrett asked if the Communications issue is addressed at all. Ms. Turner said 

that has been addressed previously so it is something they automatically try to include in the 

budget anyway. She said the only thing they have for 911 is replacement of equipment, and 

under Emergency Management is the radios and a vehicle. But that is something that they have 

already identified that is still a need that will be address during budget time.  

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to accept the Capital 

Improvement Plan coming from the County Manager.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried.  

 

Ms. Turner also appeared before the Board with a Franchise application for non-emergency 

transport within the County from Bertie County non-emergency transport. According to the 

current franchise ordinance under receipt of an application for a franchise, the County shall 

schedule a time and place for hearing the applicant, and within 30 days after this hearing, the 

County shall call such investigation as it may deem necessary to be made of the applicant in his 

proposed operations.  

 

Ms. Turner requested that the Board hear the applicant, Mr. Mitch Cooper. Ms. Turner also 

mentioned that if the Board wants to deliberate after his proposal, and request any instructions of 

the County Manager, EMS Director or County Attorney, to do any further investigations if 

necessary, then the Board can make a decision at the February 16
th
 meeting. 

 

Mr. Cooper addressed the Board. He said they started doing their own EMS operation in 

December of 2013. The Commissioners decided to take over the operation and have since put the 

entire operation under Emergency Services through him. They have 32 full-time employees that 

are running EMS operations. Theyôve also branched out into the Transport business to try and 

subsidize some of the EMS costs. He is requesting to be able to do the non-emergency transport 

to meet the Countyôs needs. 

 

There was a Board consensus to make its decision during the February 16
th
 Commissionersô 

meeting. 

 

Ms. Turner also brought to the Boardôs attention a request for the use of the Courthouse steps for 

a prayer vigil on March 14, 2015 at noon. The request is from Ms. Shelia Moses for her brother 

who is missing. Ms. Turner is asking for the Boardôs approval. 

 

A motion was made by Robert Carter and seconded by Virginia Spruill that Ms. Moses be 

allowed to conduct a prayer vigil on the Courthouse steps, March 14, 2015 at noon.  Question 

Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  
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PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

 HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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